


   
 

   
 

guideline to limit discharges of nutrients and other pollutants from facilities that process meat and poultry, such as 
slaughterhouses and rendering facilities. The EPA is under a consent decree to finalize the effluent guideline by 
August 31, 2025. 

• PFAS – Organic Chemicals, Synthetic Fibers, and Plastic Manufacturing NPRM: The EPA is in the process of revising 
the existing effluent guideline to limit discharges of PFAS from facilities that manufacture PFAS. The EPA intends to 
publish the proposed effluent guideline in the fall of 2024 with the final rule completed approximately 18 months 
after the proposal. 

• PFAS – Metal Finishing and Electroplating NPRM: The EPA is in the process of revising the existing effluent guideline 
to address PFAS discharges from metal finishers, specifically those facilities engaged in chrome plating. The EPA 
intends to publish the proposed effluent guideline in Spring 2026. 

• PFAS – Landfills NPRM: The EPA is revising the existing effluent guideline for Landfills to address PFAS discharges in 
leachate from landfills. The EPA intends to publish the proposed effluent guideline in 2028. 
KEY EXTERNAL STAKEHOLDERS: 

☒ Congress ☒ Industry  ☒States ☒ Tribes ☒ Media ☒ Other Federal Agency 
☒ NGO  ☒ Local Governments  ☒ Public 

MOVING FORWARD:  

 
• The Effluent Guidelines Program in OW’s Office of Science and Technology reviews existing effluent guidelines 

annually and produces a biennial effluent guidelines plan, as required by CWA Section 304. The biennial plan lays out 
where the program plans to revise existing effluent guidelines or establish new effluent guidelines for categories of 
industry for the first time, in addition to identifying ongoing rulemakings and ongoing or planned industry studies. 
The analysis that supports the annual reviews and biennial plans indicates that more industry studies and effluent 
guidelines rulemakings are warranted than the program’s resources can support. Moving forward, the program is 
working to streamline these activities; however, due to the need to be fully prepared for potential legal challenges 
to these rulemakings, there are limitations to how much streamlining can be done. The program therefore remains 
vulnerable to continued challenges that affect the volume and pace of ongoing and future effluent guidelines work. 


